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COUNTY COUNSEL MEMORANDUM 

 
 

 
DATE: December 17, 2024 
 
TO: Each Member of the Board of Supervisors 
 Mona Miyasato, County Executive Officer  
 
FROM: Callie Kim, Deputy County Counsel 
 
RE: Facilitation Report—Appeals of Change of Owner, Operator, and Guarantor for the 

SY Unit, POPCO Gas Plant, and Las Flores Pipeline System Final Development Plan 
Permits 

__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
In accordance with Resolution Number 95-462, the Office of County Counsel offered facilitation 
of the appeals filed by the Center for Biological Diversity and Environmental Defense Center, 
Get Oil Out, and Santa Barbara County Action Network regarding the Change of Owner, 
Operator, and Guarantor for the SY Unit, POPCO Gas Plant, and Las Flores Pipeline System 
Final Development Plan Permits.  The parties did not mutually agree to participate in the 
County’s facilitation; therefore, no County-led facilitation occurred. 
 
This appeal is now scheduled to be heard by your Board. 
 
Please contact me or Chief Assistant Amber Holderness with any questions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Copy: Planning & Development 
  
  
 


